TAB 11

Land Forces Western Area – 3 Canadian Division LMCC
Report for the National Executive Meeting May 2016
The last 3 Canadian Division LMCC was attended by myself as co-chair and Sister Brenda Ebear, which was held Feb 17, 2016 in Edmonton.  These are the highlights of the meeting.
Col Stephen Lacroix is the new commander to 3rd Canadian Division Support Group.  He introduced himself and has just come from Ottawa.  Sister Carmen Payne PIPSC and Brother Ed Karl from IBEW were in attendance via phone.  
Follow-up Business:
Performance Management Training-

-HR Susan Schellenberg stated that two more training sessions have been offered for managers.  We questioned whether these training sessions gave managers the tools for writing objectives as well as both talent and action plans.

-We again questioned the rating scale (for ease of clarity I will use number scale 1-5)
It was stated by HR that a 3 is a really good employee and a 5 would only be for that employee that wants to move and proceed with a talent management plan.  Once again we questioned those employees that are working to the best and producing for management but that either don't want a talent plan or have nowhere to move in their field and want to stay in their class.
It seems to us that if you are in the CR/AS world for example and want to move up this is what the PR's will do but if you are a BUS or FOS and want to stay where you are then you would only rate a 3/4 because "why would you rate a 5".

-We stated that this logic from HR needs to be explained to both management and employees.  As you will end up with the scenario from the employee "that why would I work my butt off to succeed+ when I am only going to be rated as a 3 as there is nowhere for me to go"

-This new PR system doesn't seem to take into account those positions in the operational services collective agreement.

-We requested more training for managers and employees on the performance agreements.  

-We asked about managers being able to electronically submit PRs as this process is very time consuming.  HR stated with the new Phoenix and MyKEY system they are working on having this happen but timeline would not be till 2017 as an early estimated guess.
Standing Agenda:
ADMIE Transformation-

-The Col talked about the process moving along and would be implemented in April 2016, didn't talk about anything we already did not know.  Again talked about no WFA and that the only change would be the reporting and that those on the ground in the workplaces would really see no difference at all. 

-environment and safety still to remain with army but rumour only that environment might go as it is in the name ADMIE.  This is something that management stated they would not be happy about.

-We asked if there was any info on how structures of UMCC's would work and that has not been a discussion yet but initial thought was that structures would remain the same.

-It will need to determine whether RP Ops Mgmt Rep will/should attend the next Division UMCC.

- FTE associated with civilians working for Construction Engineering will be transferred to ADMIE 01 April when they fall under the transformation umbrella
Employee Assistance Program-


-Introduced Brenda Ebear as union co-chair of the National Employee Assistance Program Advisory Committee (NEAPAC)

-Terms of Reference have been revamped

-Talked about a change in training. 
Prerequisites before intense three day classroom session in Ottawa are online courses, ASSIST training and four modules taken locally. After session in Ottawa more online training with a practice session and a tested session before you can be an RA. There are also now continuing educational requirements for existing RA’s

-1-800 number is seen as a two pillar approach promoting it as a resource for referral agents.

-Ms. Schellenberg reported that at least one additional RA is required in Edmonton.
Employment Equity-


-no report
Conflict Management Program-

-Kathy Elm was in attendance to give the ADR overview.

-Resolving conflict effectively will now be 1 day on line and then 1 day in class.  The 3 day in person course is still the preferred.

-Operation Honor has had some calls come through the ADR centre for guidance

-Publication on what the committee is doing will be included with the minutes.

-Number stats will be included with the minutes.  The numbers do not compare anywhere close to before changes.

-Response times for ADR are up to two days to respond to call backs, 2-3 weeks to set up process, first contact will be via phone and then meeting in house.  Hold up seems to be with planning meeting dates with parties not with ADR representatives.

-IC2M report is looking at an umbrella of military grievances/harassment complaints/ADR.  Marrying the three together, "one stop shop".  If this happens it is expected to go to more centres and will probably come full circle again to before.  Approval is anticipated for June 2016
Management:
Operation Staffing-

-At the direction of the Commander of 3 Cdn Div, 3 CDSG launched Op Staffing on Feb
17,2016. Op Staffing will consist of a number of Waves of staffing processes where board members are brought together from all around the division to work together as one of their top priorities to staff vacant positions.

-Currently 18% undermanned which is about 250 positions

-this operation will create pools of qualified applicants

-drawing from pools to fill positions

-hoping to take advantage of the downturn in Alberta and scoop up some very qualified labour

-We stressed that we hope this will improve the length of time for hiring and stressed that the delay doesn't seem to be with management but when the process moves to HR.

-We stressed that the security checks that management now has to perform are redundant and ask that information needed for the security be requested at time of application to save some extra steps. 

-We remain hopeful that this new OP Staffing will help improve length of time for hiring but stressed to management we hope we aren't expressing these same concerns at our next meeting as we have been over and over again.
Service Dogs-

-an issue of service dogs has come about in Edmonton.

-Base was following the understanding lack of federal regulation move to provincial regulation but that was overturned by Ottawa.

-Ottawa will be issuing a formal policy shortly.

-one workplace in Edmonton an employee has a severe allergy it has been requested that if members need to bring their service dog that they will be courteous in giving a heads up.
BATUS-

-discussion took place regarding discussions that are happening at Suffield in respect to the contracting out of the kitchens.

-Suffield has a MOU to provide a service

-BATUS wants to entertain a costing of a contract to provide complete full table service (cutlery tablecloths clearing of dishes)

-this has gone to costing and it is expected to be very high 

-a decision on this would not be reached till at least 2018/2019

-it is expected that the British Army would not be able to logically support this increase cost for this extra service

-we suggested that it also be investigated that the army cost out the work for their own employees and keep this in-house rather than contract if it were to come to that.

-hiring of staff to supply this service seems to be the big issue for Suffield 
Operation Honor-

-management stressed this is for the entire team

-management was clear that it is very inclusive and civilians are being included in all sessions and information

-We stressed that for this to work communication to all is important and that yes we are a team in the workplace. 
UNDE agenda items:
Length of time for hiring-

-discussed during OP Staffing
Phoenix-

-roll out Feb 24th

-Mr. Chu-Manager Human Resources clarified that for the time being the Trusted Source role would be held within ADM HR Civ as determined between ADM Fin and ADM HR Civ.

-leave without pay for up to 5 days can now be done electronically

-PIPSC stated that it has already speeded up the process to receive extra duty pay

-The Pay Centres top two priorities will be getting new employees paid and ensuring employees leaving (due to retirement, resignation or LWOP) do not have over payments by ensuring their pay is discontinued in a timely manner.
Leave Denied due to operational requirements-

-issue has been solved before meeting but we stressed that management be cognizant of timelines when denying leave.  This allows us the opportunity to have a discussion regarding the denial before the leave happens.  

-management also stressed that the more time the better when requesting leave 

-PIPSC suggested that leave with income averaging is putting other members in the workplace at a hardship and management should be careful when granting this leave.

-UNDE suggested that staff shortages are not a reason for denying due to Operational requirements and that management needs to consider all aspects of leave including the member that is requesting it.
PIPSC agenda items:
Where are local LMCC's being held-

-PIPSC wanted to make sure that LMCC's were being held

-management assured PIPSC that all meeting are happening and minutes are posted

-HR will send a list to PIPSC on the LMCC's

-UNDE gave HR local president information for PIPSC to also contact and we also stated we were not aware of any LMCC's not happening.

-PIPSC wanted to make sure that they were supplying representatives for these LMCC's
IBEW agenda items:
Video Conferencing Equipment (VTC)-

-expressed thanks to both the CO and DCO of 3 CDSG Sig Sqn for their help in acquiring training on the Video Conferencing Equipment (VTC) for the employees who required this training. It was appreciated.
Next meeting- 

-May 26, 2016
Agenda Items to date for next UMCC

-Performance Management Reviews

-Terms of Reference update

-Suffield update regarding proposals of contracting out of services

-Phoenix system

-Essential Service Agreements

Respectfully Submitted by
Mona Simcoe


Brenda Ebear
VP UNDE MB/Sask

VP Alberta/North
Co-chair 
